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Dear Pastors & Praying Friends,

We want to thank you for your continual prayers as we have seen God work in the lives
of some for whom you have been praying. Judson has not been coming much on
Sunday mornings in Malem, but he has been extremely faithful the past couple of
months in Tafunsak on Sunday nights. We have seen more new faces in the new work,
but still there are some who have fallen away. Lazarus has been very faithful to church,
and we have even seen his wife, Marcia, at church a few times. Marcia’s father was a
pastor in the National church. She told Lazarus that she wants to come with him, but is
not willing to be cut off from the rest of her family. The threat is, if you are no longer a
part of the National church, you are no longer a part of the family. Please continue to
pray for Lazarus and this family situation. He told me he wants his family in church, so
that they can learn more about God’s Word and the only way to Heaven, Jesus Christ.

After much work on the inside of the church building in Tafunsak, we brought a large
group of our people from Calvary Baptist in Malem to encourage the new work and
converts. We handed out flyers and made some follow-up calls on most of our visitors
the week before the combined service. That Sunday night, we had well over 100
people at the church. The youth from Malem sang, dad preached, and God blessed.
We had many visitors and have now seen a group of three men coming more
frequently to our services. Please pray that the light of God’s Gospel will shine on the
people of Tafunsak.

We have had some of our people traveling recently, and one of the ladies who was
gone for work purposes had a wonderful testimony. While traveling, she said that she
missed her church family, who are more like her real family than her actual family. She
was just so thankful for the works in Kosrae and for the members of those works. It is
amazing to watch people grow in the Lord. Our youth pastor’s wife, Miako, had a
burden for a lady that lives across the street from us. Maggie has been coming to
church for some time, and has always said that she was saved. As they were talking,
she realized that she had never put her faith and trust in Christ alone. Praise the Lord,
she now has a home in Heaven. Pray, as she is now going through a discipleship
program.

Thank you for your faithful support and prayers. If it was not for your faithful mission
giving, we could not be here reaching people for Christ, teaching people the Bible, and
preaching God’s Word. We pray for you all as you are such a big part of our work here
in Kosrae. Let’s reach this world with the Gospel of Christ!

Until He Comes,
Daniel, Megan, Emily, & Lauren Fetter
danielfetter5@hotmail.com
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